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Please provide the following: 

 

1. Referring to ORA-SCG-096-CY3-Q1 Attachment.xlsx, which was included in SDG&E's 

response to data request ORA-SCG-096-CY3, Question 1a: in regards to Calculation 

Step A, “Order volume”, Excel cell E15-E18 (“2017 estimated”), for each line item: 

 

a. Meter Work (O&M) - Meter Change (Entered), 

 

b. Meter Work (O&M) - Meter Change (Not Entered), 

 

c. Meter Work (O&M) - Meter Change (Size) 

 

Please provide the recorded BY 2016 order volume. Please explain the change in order 

volume from 2016 to 2017. Please provide supporting workpapers. 

 

SOCALGAS Response 01: 

 

During 2016, SoCalGas did not complete any GRC-funded planned meter changes (PMCs).  All 

PMCs completed during this period were funded by the AMI project. 

 

In the process of responding to this request, SoCalGas identified an error in its 2016 BY order 

volume for meter changes.  The total meter change order volume for BY 2016 inadvertently 

included PMCs completed as part of the AMI implementation and should be removed since this 

was not GRC funded.  SoCalGas will adjust and reduce the 2016 BY count to remove all PMCs at 

the next opportunity.  

 

This change does not affect the PMC order volume estimate for 2017 to 2019 since the PMC 

volume estimate for the forecast years is based on the number of meters subject to removal in 

accordance with SoCalGas’ Meter Performance Control Program and is not based on historical 

order volume. 

 

 


